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June 1, 2006
The Honorable Larry Phillips

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

Enclosed for the County Council’s review and approval are two ordinances.  The first ordinance establishes two funds related to the King County regional human services levy that was passed in the November 2005 general election.  The second ordinance would authorize expenditures from these funds for an expansion of existing veterans programs and the development of the service improvement plan required by council Ordinance 15406.  The service improvement plan will guide the expenditures of the levy in future years.  It will include the goals of the expenditures, target groups served by the levy, service improvement strategies, a plan for evaluating the investments, and an allocation plan for each year of the levy.
The King County regional services levy was approved by the voters on November 8th, 2005.  The levy will provide approximately $13,300,000 per year for six years.  Fifty percent of the proceeds from the levy are dedicated to improving health, human services, and housing for veterans, military personnel and their families, and 50% is dedicated to improving health, human services, and housing for people in need.  The enabling legislation requires the council to establish two funds by ordinance.  The enclosed ordinance, titled An Ordinance creating the veterans health and human services fund and the regional health and human services fund… would create the Veterans and Family Levy Fund and the Human Services Levy Fund.
Levy expenditures are guided by Ordinance 15406 which was approved by council on April 10, 2006.  The ordinance states that the bulk of levy expenditures will follow a service improvement plan to be submitted to council on August 15, 2006.  However, Section 3 of the ordinance states that a supplemental appropriation ordinance for expansion of existing county veterans' program services up to the limit in section 7.E ($2 million) of this ordinance and for development of the service improvement plan may be submitted by the executive to the council before development and submittal of the plan.  
The second enclosed ordinance, titled An Ordinance making an appropriation of $1,717,409… would authorize the expenditure of revenue from the two funds.  Revenue from the Veterans and Family Levy Fund would be used to expand current programs and develop the service improvement plan.  Revenue from the Regional Health & Human Services Levy Fund would be expended on the development of the service improvement plan.  The highlights of the proposed ordinance are as follows:
Veterans and Family Levy Fund - $1,304,884 – 9.5 FTEs, 1 TLT

One-time Planning Costs - $153,326
Funds would be used to backfill a team of advisors from existing staff from DCHS and Public Health who are developing a Service Improvement Plan for the entire levy.  Half of the funds are budgeted in the Veterans and Family Levy Fund and half of the funds are budgeted in the Human Services Levy Fund.  Funds would also support the work of a planning, implementation, and facilitation consultant.
On-Going Planning / Administrative Costs - $128,756, 1.5 FTEs, 1 TLT  

Funds would be used to cover the cost of a project lead that would oversee and establish linkages between the programs supported by both funds.  Funds are also provided for fiscal staff and administrative staff who would support the development, negotiation and monitoring of contracts and expenditures.
Expanded Services - $1,022,802, 8 FTEs
The bulk of this request would be used to expand services for six months to veterans, military personnel, and their families.  
· Employment Services - $196,771 – Four employment assistance specialists would be hired to help veterans, military personnel and their families find meaningful employment.  

· Financial Assistance - $348,106 – These funds would be used to increase the financial assistance grants administered to veterans, military personnel, and their families and cover the costs of two social workers who would provide financial counseling.  

· Post Traumatic Stress Disorder (PTSD) Services - $242,500 – Funds would be used to expand the PTSD contract with the Washington Department of Veterans Affairs.

· Veterans Incarceration Project (VIP)- $43,164 – Funds would be used to expand the VIP contract with the Washington Department of Veterans Affairs.
· Program Administration and Evaluation -  $192,261 – Funds would cover the costs of information technology and counter support associated with the increased caseload and expansion of access in south King County.  Additionally, an Evaluator would be hired to design a program evaluation that would measure program outcomes as required in KC Ordinance 15404.  
Health and Human Services Fund - $412,525 -  2.5 FTEs, 2 TLTs
One-time Planning Costs - $153,326
This would provide the Health and Human Services funding and FTE’s to fund the team of advisors from existing staff from DCHS and Public Health who are developing a Service Improvement Plan for the entire levy. Half of the funds are budgeted in the Veterans and Family Levy fund and half of the funds are budgeted in the Human Services Levy fund.  Funds would also support the work of a planning, implementation, and facilitation consultant.

On-Going Planning / Administrative Costs - $128,756, 1.5 FTEs, 1 TLT  

Funds would be used to cover the cost of a project lead who would oversee and establish linkages between the programs supported by both funds.  Funds are also provided for fiscal staff and administrative staff who would support the development, negotiation and monitoring of contracts and expenditures.
Program Evaluation, $130,442, 1 FTE, 1 TLT
These funds would cover the costs of staff who will evaluate program outcomes and implement the work plan for compliance with the King County Auditor’s recommendations on human service contracting.
The passage of the King County regional human services levy demonstrates the voters’ support for providing critical services to veterans, their families, and others in need.  This legislation would not have been possible without the leadership of city officials, the King County Council, veterans’ organizations, human service providers, and other community leaders.

If you need additional information, please contact Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Mangement and Budget, at 206-296-3434,or John Amos, Budget Supervisor in the Office of Management and Budget, at 206 205-7990.
Sincerely,
Ron Sims

King County Executive
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